FDP Communications Committee Meeting Minutes
September 8, 2008

Amelia Island, Florida
The Communications Committee met for the first time during the September meeting. Over 30 people attended the inaugural meeting. Susan Sloan, GUIRR, volunteered to be the scribe for this meeting. 

The Committee is charged to:

1) Approve all FDP publications in print or electronic form

2) Provide direction for the FDP website

3) Be responsible for oversight of the FDP Biannual Report

4) Compile and disseminate meeting proceedings

5) Develop outreach materials

Discussion centered on how to get the word out about FDP. Many institutions have legislative liaisons housed at their institution and/or in DC. Could we offer a packet of info for outreach that is brief and concise? This would allow a coordinated message to be presented. These talking points would also be helpful for marketing FDP to upper management at institutions. These materials may also be used to present sessions at SRA and/or NCURA meetings. 
Suggestions were solicited regarding how to bring the word back to institutional colleagues after FDP meetings. Some member institutions have a link to the FDP homepage on their website. 

A suggestion was made to look for sponsors, angels, and congressional contacts. 

A suggestion was made that FDP develop more of an advocacy role. The Feds cannot be perceived as lobbying, but they can educate. 
A listserv will be formed for this Committee so that members can share ideas. It was also suggested that perhaps this Committee host a blog or some other type of mechanism whereby the membership as a whole can share ideas. A suggestion was made that perhaps this Committee could do a newsletter. A webinar introduction to FDP was also suggested. The webinar could be offered to current member institutions as outreach or for informational purposes to prospective institutions. 
A suggestion was made that this Committee reach out to various professional societies as a follow up to what the faculty Committee began a few years ago. 

Is a separate strategy needed for Friends of FDP? What materials would assist them?

A suggestion was made to invite AAAS Congressional Fellows and others to FDP meetings.

A federal Co-Chair will be identified for this Committee. Joe Ellis, NIH will serve as interim Co-Chair until someone is identified.

Respectfully submitted,

Andrea Deaton
